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     School Council Minutes
          Wednesday 7th May 2015
Staff: Miss Nicholson and Miss Whiteley 
Present: Vivekh (Y1H), Stella (Y1C), Euanson (Y1C), Paarshvr (Y2B), Maisie (Y2B), Rhea (Y2S), Joshua (Y2S), Scarlett (Y3H), Bardya (Y4N), Leon (Y4H), Priya (Y4H), Liam (Y5K), Carla (Y5K), Bailey (Y5CM), Carmen (5CM)
Apologies: Aoki (Y1H) - absent, Charlie (Y3G) – absent and Munna (Y3L) - left
Did not attend: Caitlyn (Y6JJ), Hanssel (Y6JJ), Alex (Y6MJ), Daniel (Y6MJ) – preparation for SATs. 
1. Welcome

Miss Nicholson and Miss Whiteley welcomed the school council representatives to the meeting and gave a special welcome to the Food Ambassadors; Harneeka, Ayesh, Jaya (B), Sophie, Rhys, Isobel and Kaela. 
2. Health Week (led by the Food Ambassadors) 
The Food Ambassadors spoke with the school council about Health Week which will be taking place on 3rd – 7th June. They asked for feedback from the questionnaire that was given to classes to complete. 
When asked ‘What would you like to learn about during Health Week’ the response was that children would like to learn about food groups, energy, vitamins and about having a healthy diet. Rhea suggested that classes could learn about foods from around the world and Carla added that perhaps each class could look at a particular country’s food or sport and then classes could visit one another (a bit like the Olympic Passport). 
When asked for any ideas that you have for Health Week there were many suggestions including:

· a talk in assembly

· blind food tasting
· a quiz on health or sport
· Extra PE lessons 

· Cross Country race

· Make a film about exercise

· Laps around the MUGA or field

· Activities or sports organised for playtime

· Activities or sports organised at Breakfast/After School Club

· Walk/Scoot/Cycle to school 

Fruit Tuck Shop
The Food Ambassadors next talked to School Council about a proposed fruit tuck shop. This would be made available to children at break time where there would be a selection of fruit on offer that they could purchase. 
It was discussed whether the tuck shop should run every day or just on particular days. The majority thought that the tuck shop should operate every break but some thought 2/3 days per week. 

It was decided that fruit should be priced between 20p-50p. 
The School Council agreed that this was a really good idea and everyone voted in favour of having a fruit tuck shop. 
ACTION: Food Ambassadors, Miss Nicholson and Miss Whiteley to feedback to Mrs Carter on the meeting outcome.  
3. School Newspaper
Mya, Kaela, Isobel, Abigail and Charlotte (all Year 4) would like to start a school Newspaper. Mya spoke on their behalf and asked School Council if they would consider this proposal.  Mya spoke about the sorts of events that the newspaper might contain, that it would be produced every week and would cost 50p. 
Miss Nicholson commented that producing a newspaper every week would involve a lot of work and suggested that every half term might be better. 

Miss Whiteley asked where the money would go. Mya stated that they thought it could go to a charity for example to Cancer Research.
The school council voted on whether we should have a school newspaper and the vote was unanimous.  

ACTION: Miss Whiteley to feedback to Mrs Stott and newspaper group to prepare for their first edition. 
4. AOB
None
Next Meeting :  Wednesday 20th May at 2.30pm
